
           Hyrum City 
                           F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 5 - N e w s l e t t e r 

 

Mayors Message – We live in a place where there are many 

opportunities for recreation.  There are activities we can do even with 

the winter weather.  The library has many great books, movies, and 

cd’s.  Learn more about the history of Hyrum by visiting the museum.  

The Senior Center offers a variety of activities as well. Drive up 

Blacksmith Fork Canyon to Hardware Ranch where you can see the 

elk and stop at the visitor’s center.  Try ice fishing at Hyrum Reservoir.  

No matter the time of year, we can enjoy those things that living in this 

great community offers. 

 

I welcome you to learn more about what is happening in Hyrum by 

attending our city council meetings the first and third Thursdays of 

each month at 6:30 p.m.  Regularly check the city website for 

information and upcoming events.  If you are interested in receiving 

calls about events in our community, call the city office and sign up 

to get the calls. 

 

I appreciate the opportunity to serve as your Mayor.  I’m here for you, 

so let me know if I can help in any way. 

 

Winter Parking Restrictions – Parking is not allowed on city 

streets or within ten feet of roadway pavement in any municipal right-

of-way between the hours on 12:00 midnight and 8:00 a.m. unless 

such vehicle is in a driveway approach or otherwise parked behind 

the curb where curb exists.  This law allows for snow removal and is in 

effect between November 1st and April 1st, even when there is no 

snow. 

 

Dog Licenses – Any dog(s) six (6) months or older is required to 

be licensed with Hyrum City.  Dogs are required to be licensed even 

if they stay inside your home or never leave your yard.  The license 

fees are as follows: 

Neutered/Spayed dogs - $8 Male dogs - $12 Female dogs - $15 

A veterinarian certificate is required to verify rabies vaccination and 

the dog being neutered or spayed.  All dogs must be licensed by 

Friday, February 27th.  After February 27th a $10 late fee will be assessed 

in addition to the regular license fee.  Owners will be issued a citation 

for failure to have his/her dog properly licensed.  Also, please 

remember that City Ordinance permits a maximum of two dogs per 

household. 

City Offices 

83 West Main 

245-6033 

Hours: 

Monday - Friday 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

After Hours Emergencies: 

Electric 881-0563 

Water 994-0582 

www.hyrumcity.com 

Court 

83 West Main 

245-0114 

Hours: 

Monday 

12 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Tuesday 12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Arraignments 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Wednesday – Friday 

1 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Library 

50 West Main 

245-6411 

Hours: 

Monday 10 a.m. – 7 p.m. 

Tuesday – Friday 12 p.m. – 7 p.m. 

Saturday 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Museum 

50 West Main 

245-0208 

Hours: 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Saturday 

10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Senior Center 

695 East Main 

245-3570 

Hours: 

Monday – Friday 9 a.m. – 2 p.m. 

Animal Control 

245-9060 

City Shop 

90 North 100 West 

245-6481 

Emergency 

911 

Non-Emergency Dispatch 

753-7555 

Fire Station 

245-7634 

City of Logan - Environmental 

716-9755 (garbage) 

Post Office 

245-6071 

Sewer Plant 

245-3123 

Hyrum State Park 

245-6866 

 



Hyrum History Book – Stop by the City Office to purchase your 

copy of the new Hyrum History Book available for $38 each.  We are 

super excited to finally have a record of the history of Hyrum from the 

1970’s to today.  Special thanks to those who served on the 

committee or provided information to make this book possible. 

 

Star News – On January 5th Chad Jensen took oath as the new 

Cache County Sheriff.  He is the first new sheriff since 1998.  Sheriff 

Jensen has been with the office for 23 years and worked in numerous 

positions in the office.  For a number of years he was the commander 

of the SWAT team and was promoted to Lieutenant in 2004, where he 

was Lieutenant over the patrol and jail divisions.  Several areas of 

focus for Sheriff Jensen are community policing and an open line of 

communication with the public and deputies.  Sheriff Jensen is 

excited to take on this new responsibility and looks forward to serving 

the citizens of Cache County.  

 

If you have any law enforcement questions or concerns please 

contact Deputy David Peatross at 755-1000 or 

dpeatross@cachesheriff.com. 

 

Library News – Don’t miss our annual Bake & 

Book Sale on Friday,  February 13th from 10:00 a.m. 

to 7:00 p.m. and Saturday February 14th from 10:00 

a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  In conjunction with the sale we will 

continue our tradition of “Food for Fines.”  This will 

begin February 1st and continue through February 

14th.  You may bring in a can or boxed food item for each fine.  All the 

donated food will be given to our local food bank.  For more 

information check the website or call the library. 

 

Once again, Gwen Christiansen has donated a beautiful quilt for the 

library to raffle.  This is one that everyone will love especially if you love 

Mickey Mouse.  Stop by the library to see the quilt and purchase a 

raffle ticket. 

 

February’s story time for all 3-5 year olds will be held on February 24th, 

25th, 26th & 27th.  The theme for the month is “Movin’ to the Music.”  

Sign-ups begin on February 2nd.  

 

Preschool story times will be held each Monday morning at 10:30 a.m. 

This story time is for all toddlers and no sign-ups are required. 

 

A big thank you goes out to two new Eagle Scouts who did their 

projects for the library.  Austin Clarke conducted a book drive – there 

were many great items donated and we appreciate his hard work.  

The library also has a new board book display case in the form of a 

February 

2015 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

February 5 

Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

February 12 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

February 13 & 14 

Library Book & Bake Sale 
(see library news for more info.) 

 

 

February 14 

100th Anniversary of South 

Cache School Presentation 

10:00 a.m. – Museum 

 

 

February 16 

Presidents’ Day 

City Offices Closed 

 

February 19 

Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mayor & City 

Council Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

 

Councilmembers 

Scot Allgood             245-5887 

sallgood@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Martin Felix             245-3765 

mfelix@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695 

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Aaron Woolstenhulme    245-3651 

awoolstenhulme@hyrumcity.com 
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pig, built by Kaleb Higbee.  The pig joins our alligator and hippo in the children’s section.  Also, 

thanks to Margaret Johnson for painting the faces and embellishments on our animals. 

 

Mark your calendars for these fun upcoming events in February:  Computer Classes - 2nd How 

to Apple – 9th How to Kindle, and 23rd How to Android.  Children’s Movie Day “The Boxtrolls” 

and popcorn 9th @ 4:00 p.m.  Teen Movie Day “The Maze Runner” and popcorn 20th @ 4:00 

p.m.  Chess Club in the café 23rd @ 4:00 p.m. 

 

After serving faithfully for over six years on the library board, Marci Bingham and Teryl Bodily’s 

terms are over.  We certainly will miss the enthusiasm and support they gave as they served 

on the board.  The library welcomes two new library board members: Kathryn Fielding and 

Shiloh Winn. Our new Board Chairperson is Laura Coleman and Secretary Lindsey Heaton.  

Thanks to all of the library board for all they do to help keep the library running smoothly. 

 

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon 

excluding Thursdays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch.  All seniors are 

welcome.   

 

Mondays – Pool & Quilting. 

Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 10:30 a.m. Games, 12:30 p.m. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m. 

4 Annual Women’s Social “Touched by Music” brunch, 10:30 a.m. Program by 

Debbie Ditton and music by “Little Women.”  Please RSVP & be prepared to tell 

us your favorite song. 

11 Valentine’s Day Fun.  

18 Game Day with Delene. 

25 Music by Phil Harrison. 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch. 

 12 Red Hat, 10:30 a.m. 

 19 Lunch Bunch at El Toro Viejo. 

 26 Road trip – Smith & Edwards (depending on weather) 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m. 

 

February  

 9 FREE breakfast, 11:00 a.m. 

  Board Meeting, 1:30 p.m. 

 10 Tip Class 

 13 Little Women at the Eccles, 7:00 p.m. 

 

ALL seniors are invited to come and join us.  We are looking for donations of baskets for our 

next craft fair, any color and any size.  

 

Upcoming Events: If you want to go to Tuacahn this year please call early.  The shows are 

“Beauty and the Beast” and Disney’s musical “Wish Upon a Star.”  We will also do some day 

trips and go to a melodrama at The Bumbleberry Theater.  

 



Museum News – Show your LOVE for the Hyrum City Museum and Library by stopping by 

on Saturday, February 14th. Join us as we commemorate the 100th Anniversary of South Cache 

School with a presentation and exhibit. In the fall of 1915, 100 high school students began 

attending class at the newly constructed school and over the years it has transitioned into a 

junior high, a middle school, and even a freshman center. So, if you remember your legs 

aching after walking up and down three flights of stairs on your first day or dancing in the gym 

under the auditorium, then you can’t miss this presentation at 10:00 am in the museum. We will 

journey back through 100 years of academics, sports, and social activities, share photos and 

experiences, and compare yearbooks and memories. Plus, you can stop by the library for 

some new books and goodies too! 

Our Back in Time children’s activity this month will be February 24th, 25th, and 26th from 2:00-

2:30 p.m. We know its winter outside, but it’s CHILE in the museum! Warm up with us as we listen 

to Chilean music, dance the Cueca (Chile’s national dance), learn about geography, 

complete an art project, and have a delicious Chilean treat. Sign-up is preferred, 245-0208 or 

museum@hyrumcity.com.  

Finally, with the New Year comes new terms for the museum advisory board. First, the most 

heartfelt thanks goes to Carma Carlsen for her time, energy, ideas, and efforts over the last 

two years. She has been a fantastic board member and we have truly appreciated the 

invaluable service she has performed. Madelene McBride has agreed to join the board to fill 

Carma’s open position and we are very excited to welcome her to the team! The museum 

board members adeptly offer tremendous service to the local community and we are lucky 

to have each one; John Petersen, Tom LaBau, Steve Downs, Joan Palmer, Claude Long, Doug 

Nielsen, and Madelene McBride. 

 

Child & Family Support Center –  
Child and Family Support Center – Hyrum  

Located at 10 N 600 E 

Telephone 435-752-2259 or our 24-hour crisis hotline 435-752-8880 

We are open Tuesday – Saturday from 12 noon to 8:00 p.m.  

Parenting is hard and sometimes you need a little extra help. If something comes up and you 

need a safe place to bring your children, come to us. We are available to help with life’s 

emergencies both big and small. We also provide weekly scheduled breaks for families. 

Nursery services are FREE!! Please call for more information.  

 

 

 

Mountain Crest Presents: 

Seven Deadly Daughters 

A Family Friendly Fairytale 

February 19th, 20th, 21st and 23rd 

7:00 p.m. MCHS Auditorium 

General Admission: $7 

Students & Seniors: $5 

Children 12 and under: $4 


